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Notice regarding the postponement of announcement of first quarter financial results for the fiscal year ending 

February 2026 
 

AEON Financial Service Co., Ltd. (the “Company”) hereby announces that it has decided to postpone the announcement of 
its first quarter financial results for the fiscal year ending February 2026, which was scheduled for July 10, 2025. 
 
1. Reasons for postponement of first quarter financial results announcement  

 The Company has been preparing to announce its first quarter financial results for the fiscal year ending February 2026 
on July 10, 2025. In relation to the "Discovery of inappropriate accounting transactions prior to the acquisition of equity 
purchasing regarding Post and Telecommunication Finance Company Limited (“PTF”) (Vietnam) that has become the 
consolidated subsidiary" announced on June 6, 2025, the Company is continuing discussions with Southeast Asia 
Commercial Joint Stock Bank, the transferor of equity in PTF. In addition, the Company aims to contribute to the 
enrichment of people's lives by expanding financial services in Japan as well as other Asian countries, and is considering 
new business plans to contribute to customers in Vietnam together with AEON Group companies. As it is expected that 
these discussions and business planning will take time, the Company has decided to postpone the announcement of our 
financial results from the original schedule.  

 
2. Future Schedule 

The postponed announcement date for the first quarter financial results for the fiscal year ending February 2026 is now 
scheduled for July 31, 2025. 

 

3. Impact on Business Performance 
The Company is currently examining the impact of this matter on its business performance for the fiscal year ending 

February 2026. If any matters that require disclosure arise, the Company will promptly notify you. 
 

We sincerely apologize to our shareholders, investors, and other related parties for any inconvenience and concern caused. 
 

 

 


